
Dear Mr. Rhoades, 
 
I am writing you today to let you know of my strong opposition to Senate Bill 941. I strongly believe that 
it will not do anything to help deter felons and violent offenders from getting their hands on weapons. 
We have seen it in the past where the felons simply find other means to get their weapons. If a felon 
wants a gun, he will be able to find one and purchase it, most likely on the black market. Even the 
sponsors of the bill have been recorded in stating that the bill will not stop violent offenders from 
obtaining guns.  
 
The bill is basically making it illegal for my neighbor to borrow my weapon if he chooses to use it hunting 
or at the range with me. The language in the bill is so vaguely written that it can be left up to any police 
officer to interpret. As a law abiding citizen, this bill is just making it harder for me to use my friends gun 
lawfully at a shooting range, or while on a hunting trip.  
 
The fact that the Oregon senators are trying to rush this bill through the senate shows that they are 
afraid to let the people speak. They are more concerned with taking away our gun rights. They know the 
Citizens of Oregon do not want this bill passed.  
 
Please, pass my concerns along and not pass this ridiculous gun control bill that impedes on our second 
amendment rights. It is basically leading to a "Gun Registry" which can lead to constipation down the 
road. Again, I strongly oppose SB941! 
 
Victor Nguyen 
Mechanical Design Engineer 
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